
 
 

TRANSPORTATION NOTICE 
PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING 

FOR 
Interstate 515/215 Re-Striping Project in Henderson, NV  

  
 
PURPOSE OF MEETING: The Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT), will soon re-stripe the I-515 / I-
215 interchange. This meeting is to inform the travelling public about project details including how ramp access 
will be adjusted at the I-515 Auto Show Drive Interchange and the I-215 Gibson Road Interchange and the I-
515 / I-215 Interchange.   
 
PROJECT BENEFITS: The goal is to improve safety and mobility for southbound I-515 and westbound I-215 
as well as the ramp connecting the two freeways. Southbound I-515 to westbound I-215 ramp has experienced 
significant congestion. The result has impacted the public’s travelling times and has increased the potential for 
safety concerns. Two merging/weaving areas have also been identified that are contributing to the increased 
congestion and the increased risk of the traveling public. The first area is on I-515 south, just before the I-215 
on-ramp; and the second area is between where the I-215 west ramp merges onto I-215, and the Gibson Road 
off-ramp. While efforts are being made to establish a larger scale project for the I-515 / I-215 Interchange, this 
project was identified to address the more immediate congestion and safety concerns. 
 
WHEN AND WHERE:  Wednesday, August 22, 2018, 4 – 7 p.m., PRESENTATION AT 5:30 p.m. 
Henderson Convention Center, 200 South Water Street, Henderson, NV 89009. 
 
WHERE YOU COME IN: Please attend at your convenience any time during the meeting hours of 4 to 7 p.m. 
Project representatives will be on hand to discuss and answer your questions. There will be a brief project 
presentation at 5:30 p.m., followed by a short question and answer period from the audience. Before and after 
the presentation, the meeting will be conducted as an open-house format to provide an opportunity to view 
displays and individually discuss the project with representatives. At the meeting, your comments may be 
submitted for public record in writing or verbally to a court reporter, who will be available throughout the 
meeting. In addition to any comments received at the meeting, written or email comments will be accepted 
through Friday, September 7, 2018. Please email your comments to:  jsmithson@dot.nv.gov  with a reference 
to this project in the subject line. You may also mail your comments using the contact information below. 
 
If you cannot attend in person, please join us via Facebook Live at 5:30 p.m. on August 22 to watch the 
presentation and submit your comments or ask questions. Facebook.com/NevadaDOT/ 
 
CONTACT:  Jesse Smithson, P.E. 
NDOT Roadway Design 
1263 South Stewart 
Street, Carson City, NV 89712. 
Email: jsmithson@dot.nv.gov  
 
SPECIAL ACCOMMODATION REQUESTS: Reasonable efforts will be made to assist and accommodate 
persons with disabilities desiring to attend the meeting. Requests for auxiliary aids or services to assist 
individuals with disabilities or limited English proficiency should be made with as much advanced notice as 
possible to NDOT public hearings officer, Julie Maxey, at 775-888-7171 or email at jmaxey@dot.nv.gov 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: Southern Nevada Traffic Study staff will be available to provide additional 
information on this traffic study and how your input is needed.  Please contact Jeff Lerud, (702) 671-8865 or 
email, jlerud@dot.nv.gov.  
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